
ACDWC Board Meeting  
5/1/2023 
 
Members present: 
Ann Mostoller – President 
Milly Taylor – Vice President 
Jan Newsome – Treasurer 
Ann Miller – Secretary 
Regina Guy – Nominating Committee 
Laura Carrington – Hospitality Committee 
Paula Daniel – Hospitality Committee 
 
Minutes: 
Ann Miller provided minutes from the 4/3/2023 board meeting. Laura moved, and Milly 
2nd. All approved.  
 
Treasurer’s Report:  
Jan provided the Treasurer’s report. Paula moved to send to audit, and all approved.  
 
Programs: 
Milly will present the 5/22 meeting about “The Future of Social Security” at the Clinton 
Community Center. The meeting will be potluck – club to provide the drinks and paper 
plates/etc. Laura and Paula will both be gone for this event – Margot will get the drinks. 
Ann Mostoller will get the paper goods. 
 
We discussed the 6/10 picnic in Norris. 11:00 – 2:00 at the Norris Commons picnic 
area. The rental fee is $60 and Betsy was able to reserve the pavilion. We need to be 
cleaned up and out by 3:00. We discussed having entertainment such as Tim and Liz 
McGeachy. We discussed letting other Norris organizations know, such as Indivisible.  
 
July – we discussed having Ellen Smith and someone from the county do an update on 
the use of government money. Possibly July 24 or 31. Possibly at the Apple Blossom.  
 
Fund Raising: 
Ann Mostoller said that Betsy had suggested a dinner with Gloria as a fund-raiser for 
her upcoming campaign. In discussion it was suggested we talk to Gloria and learn 
what would help her the most. 
 
Membership: 
Ann Mostoller recommended a 2nd membership letter. Ann Miller will send along the 
form she made at the beginning of the year to include in the newsletter mailings. Milly 
will edit any changes. Mailing will be done via USPS. The second membership letter 
would go to the folks we are inviting to our candidate recruitment events who are not 
already members.  
 
  



Publicity/Social Media: 
Discussed including obituaries and other life events in the newsletter. Ann Miller will 
create a new newsletter section for brief notices of life events and encourage members 
to send along all types of life events to share with the other members. 
 
Scholarship: 
Jan and Paula will go to the high school to give the award to the recipient.  
 
TN Federation of Democratic Women: 
A good time was had by all. 2+ days filled with like minded people. No elections were 
held at this year’s convention.  
 
Candidate Recruitment: 
The total cost for the 201 candidate recruitment event was within budget. Laura moved 
$200 for follow-on event June 27th, and Milly 2nd. All approved. The cost will be lower as 
the invitations will only go out via email.  
 
Laura moved to allocate $250 to Anne Backus for Emerge TN training – Milly 2nd. All 
approved. 
 
Board Meeting Schedule: 
The next meeting will be at Ann Mostoller’s office on Monday June 5th at 5:30.   
Ann Mostoller to bring snacks. 
 
Adjourn:  
Regina moved to adjourn.   
 


